
Fact sheet 4

In the lead up to the 2014 Victorian election, we call on all political parties to commit 
to a genuinely integrated family violence response. Government leadership and 
partnership with community agencies to make sure policy and practice are ‘joined 
up’ will save lives.

Break down the system silos that endanger 
women and children

What happens now?
We still don’t have a ‘joined up’ response  

•	 �Victoria has progressed in the last 10 years, but tragic 
deaths and other incidents this year have shown that 
many gaps and inconsistencies in the family violence 
system still endanger women and children.

•	 �The diverse range of agencies working to respond 
to family violence including crisis services, legal 
services, police, community services and government 
departments don’t always communicate effectively nor 
work well with each other.    

•	 �Standards that guide child protection and family 
violence service delivery are not well integrated even 
though family violence is present in 60 per cent of child 
protection cases. 

•	 �There are often no clear lines of accountability on 
family violence matters, for example if police fail to 
adhere to their Code of Practice by not responding to a 
complaint about a breach.

•	 �Data is often not available or not collected consistently, 
making it hard to assess ‘what works’.  

What needs to be done?
•	 �Appoint a Minister for Preventing Violence against 

Women and Children to drive the next Victorian 
Government’s agenda on ending family violence.

•	 �Shift the Office of Women’s Affairs to the 
Department of Premier and Cabinet and bring other 
Ministers to the table to break down policy, service and 
funding silos.

•	 �Develop a new and comprehensive Victorian Action 
Plan to address violence against women and 
children with a strong primary prevention focus to align 
with the National Action Plan.  

•	 �Require shared understandings, language and 
practices across the family violence response, 
including in community legal services, police, courts 
and child protection, with clear accountability.

•	 �Make sure we know what works and where systems 
fail through accurate, timely and thorough data 
collection and independent evaluation.



Family violence in Victoria: why we need to act now
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For more information, please contact:

Rodney Vlais, No To Violence & Men’s Referral Service | M: 0433 040 398| E: RodneyV@ntv.org.au | W: ntv.org.au 
mrs.org.au

Fiona McCormack, Domestic Violence Victoria (DV Vic) | M: 0409 937 800 | T: 03 9921 0828 | 	
E: fionamccormack@dvvic.org.au | W: dvvic.org.au  

Dr Chris Atmore, Federation of Community Legal Centres (Victoria) Inc | M: 0425 796 434 | T: 03 9652 1506 |	
E: policy@fclc.org.au | W: communitylaw.org.au


